
 
 
TO:  Mayor and Council   
 
FROM: Police Chief Brian Sandell    
 
DATE:  March 24, 2025     
 
MEETING DATE:  April 7, 2025   
 
Agenda Item:  Heartland Animal Rescue Team Contract    
 
Background:  HART has been providing animal boarding for the city.  Included is a three-
year contract covering January 1, 2026 through December 31, 2028.  Increases to the 
contract are listed and the council will need to choose the current $50.00 pickup fee or 
increase this fee. 
 
Owners that pickup their animals are charged the pickup fee and all associated fees.        
 
 
 
Requested Action:  Approve the three-year contract and determine an appropriate pickup 
fee.   
 
 
 
 
 


